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REQUEST FOR INFORMATION 

FOR 
COUNTY OF SAN MATEO 

 
LISTED BELOW ARE THE QUESTIONS (Q) SUBMITTED BY 

POTENTIAL BIDDERS FOR THE  
 

2024 PAVEMENT PRESERVATION PROJECT 
 

COUNTY PROJECT NO. RW408 
PROJECT FILE NO. S5097 

 
 

THE COUNTY OF SAN MATEO DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS 
HAS PROVIDED RESPONSES (R) TO THE QUESTIONS BELOW 

 
Response R1 Provided on 5/24/2024 

 
Q1. “As of January 1, 2024, Section 42704.6 of the California Public Resources Code 

requires local agencies that have jurisdiction over street or highway specifications 
to use advanced technologies and material recycling techniques that reduce the 
cost of maintaining and rehabilitating streets and highways and reduce levels of 
greenhouse gas emissions through material choice and construction methods. 
Specifically, local agencies shall allow Reclaimed Asphalt Pavement (RAP) in Hot 
Mix Asphalt (HMA) at or above the level allowed in Caltrans Standard 
Specifications effective October 22, 2018. Caltrans specifications allow the 
contractor to use up to 25 percent RAP in HMA as a contractor option. It has been 
shown that the use of RAP in HMA reduces cost and greenhouse gas emissions 
while providing pavement performance equal to or better than RAP free HMA. Will 
this project comply with the January 1, 2024, mandate and allow the use of up to 
25 percent RAP in HMA?” 

 
 R1. We are confirming that the Project will comply with Section 42704.6 of the 

California Public Resources Code, and that the County will allow the use of up to 
25 percent of Reclaimed Asphalt Pavement (RAP) in Hot Mix Asphalt (HMA). 

 
Response R2 Provided on 5/31/2024 
 
Q2. “What is the anticipated Notice to Proceed Date for the project” 
 
 R2. The County will issue the Notice to Proceed (NTP) as soon as feasible, after the 

project is awarded, and after the certificate of insurance, payment bond, and 
performance bond have been reviewed and approved. The County expects to 
issue the NTP by the end of July or early August. The Contractor shall begin work 
within ten (10) calendar days after receiving NTP. 
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All RFI Requests were due by May 31st, 2024 at 5:00 pm. The 
RFI submittal period is now closed.  No further responses will 
be provided for any additional RFIs received after this date. 
 

Updated as of May 31, 2024 at 5:00 P.M. 
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